Date: 1/11/2024
In-Vehicle/In-App Communication — Safety Recall Reminder

NHTSA ID: 23V-755

Subaru Recall ID: WRQ23

Applicability: 2021 model year Crosstrek, 2024 model year Impreza, 2022 model year Forester,
2021-2023 model year Legacy, 2021-2023 model year Outback

Recall issue: Inhibitor switch replacement

Text:

Recall Descrplion: |sybaru of America, Inc. (Subaru) has initiated a safety recall

for certain 2021 model year Crosstrek vehicles, certain 2022
model year Forester, and certain 2021-2023 model year
Legacy and Outback vehicles

Safety Risk Description:
The vehicles included in this recall may contain an inhibitor
switch that was manufactured with an insufficient weld
between the switch stator and cover which may allow water
intrusion. Over time, moisture intrusion may cause the
inhibitor switch to become inoperative. An inoperative
inhibitor switch may result in the backup lamps not
illuminating when in reverse gear, the rear-view monitor not
displaying, the transmission gear select indicator in the
instrument panel not being displayed, or inability to start the
engine.
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For all the potentially affected vehicles, Subaru dealers will
replace the inhibitor switch with a new one at no cost to the
customer. The recall repair procedure will be forthcoming in
a subsequent subarunet announcement.




